ANNUAL PARISH MEETING – 10TH APRIL 2017
Woore Parish Council: Chairman’s Report
It is traditional for the chairman to offer a report regarding the activities of the parish council over the past year.  Some present may not know that all of the members of this council are volunteers, offering time and skills to the community as a whole, doing our best to represent and support the community within the restrictions of the limited powers granted to us by parliament.
[bookmark: _Hlk478998064]This year sees the election of a new parish council in May.  As my employer has asked me to relocate to the United States for a period of time, I have decided that I will not be standing for re-election and so there will be at least one spare seat on the council.  I would encourage anyone that has an interest in the community to consider volunteering their time to this rewarding activity.  I will not be leaving the area for good however, I will retain ownership of my home in Pipe Gate and will continue to pursue the ongoing legal action on behalf of the local community.
This annual parish meeting represents the end of my second year in office, and I would like to thank the past chairman, Cllr Stephen Clifford, for his assistance throughout these twelve months.  I would also extend my appreciation to vice-chairman Cllr Malcolm Blake, who has shouldered much of the burden of chairmanship on those occasions when I am unable to do so.
This is almost the end of the second  full year for our clerk Sarah Pimlott, and I would like to extend both my personal thanks and the appreciation of the full council for her skills and the considerable amount of time she has put in to performing the administration of the many parish duties.
We had a new councillor co – opted this year, Cllr Kate Chell and I would like to extend a welcome on behalf of all the residents of the parish.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Shropshire Cllr Cadwallader is here today – possibly for his last meeting as Shropshire Councillor for Woore as he is standing down from Shropshire Council. On behalf of the Parish Council in general, I would like to thank him for his tireless work on behalf of the parish over the past four  years and to wish him well for the future. 
Much of our time over the past year, as in the previous year, has been spent on planning matters.  Although the parish council has no direct control over planning decisions, we are asked for our views by Shropshire Council.  We have been quite consistent over many years, in reminding Shropshire Council that the requirement for new housing in this parish, as established by Shropshire Council in their 2006-2026 local plan was almost entirely satisfied by the development of the two sites at Pipe Gate and Candle Lane. During the past year, the Parish Council has considered 24 applications for planning permission and raised objections in respect of 12 of those applications. The Parish Council also made submissions to the Planning Inspectorate in respect of the major housing development proposed by Berry’s on the Newcastle Road. 
I’m pleased to say that the hard work of Cllrs Malcolm Blake, Stephen Clifford and Mike Cowey has clearly got the Neighbourhood Planning Team off to a good start.  For those that don’t already know, the Neighbourhood Planning Team is a group of residents, open to all, that are working on gathering evidence and making recommendations for the ongoing revision of Shropshire Council’s Local Plan, and that I personally hope will be put to a referendum of all parish residents so that these recommendations will have the full backing of not just popular opinion, but also planning legislation.
This council receives money from the rates that you pay.  Last year, a band D property contributed £39.34 (for the whole year).  This year, we anticipated that some additional funds would be required to support our work and we raised our precept request by the equivalent of £0.10p a week for a band D property, to approx. £45 for the year.  This will give the council an extra sum of about £3300 a year to spend supporting community activities.
Some of this money we donate to local organisations. We have donated the following sums:
· Woore Village Pride £1445
· Neighbourhood Watch £200
· Woore Victory Hall: £2000
· War Memorial cleaning: £600
· British Legion Poppy Appeal: £100
· Matt Hampson Foundation: £100 (in memory of the late Cllr Woodcock)
Some of those organisations will provide reports on how they spent that money later. 
We have also started to receive money when new housing is built in the parish.  This money may only be used to improve the infrastructure of the parish.  This would for example include improving footpaths or providing other infrastructure that would benefit the area.  We rely on local residents to keep us informed of ideas and recommendations for how these funds can be best spent.
Shropshire Council has some funds from the Candle Lane development that may be spent on the creation or improvement of public open space in the parish.  We are therefore keen to talk with any landowners who may wish to provide the parish with open space regarding this.
One of our duties is to maintain some of the public spaces in the parish, such as the St Leonard's Way play area, the village green and some of the grassed areas throughout the parish.  We purchase the services of local contractor to do this work, the day to day  management of this is ably performed by our clerk, but I would be remiss not to give my thanks to Chris Jefferies and Paul Hawkins, as well as their team of volunteers, for their work in Village Pride.
Other activities performed by the Parish Council over the last 12 months include:
· Registering the Bowling Green and the car park to the Swan as community assets.
· Setting up a new Parish Council website. 
· Arranging for the removal of two dangerous tree on Candle Lane.
· Planting hedging at the Village Green.
· Arranging for the repair of street lights.
· Arranging a Christmas Tree for the parish. 
· Laying a wreath at the War Memorial on Remembrance Sunday.
· Persuading Shropshire to repair and upgrade the pathway between Blaizefield Close and Cherry Tree Lane. Making submissions to Shropshire Council concerning road safety issues and the reduction of certain speed limits in the parish. Shropshire Council are still considering these.
Michael Moore
Chairman, Woore Parish Council
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